
Safety Meeting Minutes 

Date: 2.10.2025 

 

Time: 4:30pm 

 

Present: Mayor Carol Bailey, Larry Titkemeier, and Dan Angel  

 

Absent: Chief John Vaughn 

 

Issue:  

1. Grant for village alarm: FEMA informed the Mayor that there will not be grant 
money available to replace the aging tornado alarm currently stationed at the 
top of the current water tower. This is due to the low priority and limited funds 
for such a project. If by some chance, the grant was approved, it will take two 
years to go through the process. The Mayor  plans to go to the Township and 
ask them to increase their assistance in replacing the alarm. The cost will be 
$33,500 in total. Funds for this project would come from the permanent 
improvements.  

2. Salary packages: The Mayor put together all of the current salary packages 
for the law-enforcement department. That information will be made readily 
available to all Council members.   

3. Charge for use of shooting range: former Pemberville Officer Moore has 
requested the use of the village shooting range to assist in qualifying security 
officers. Chief John Vaughn will look into an appropriate amount to charge 
and present to the Council for their consideration to allow an outside 
organization to use the shooting range. 

 

Adjourned: 4:50pm 

 

 


